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+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Please Note: We will hold our Annual JPC Planning Meeting for 2016 at our next 

meeting on August 25th. Remember anyone can plan and run an event. Don't be bashful, 

present your idea and if you have any questions there are plenty of old hands around that 

would be happy to offer advice and their help. Anyone wishing to get their event on next 

year's calendar is invited to attend this meeting. Special Thanks: To George & Bev 

Gauss for again hosting the JPC 4TH of July Cookout Picnic.  We all had a blast. The 

Editor 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

From the Oval Office 

WOW! Summer is finally here and it's been HOT. 
However we are seeing some better riding weather 
now that the rain stopped. Our tour directors are 
doing a great job for different our Sunday breakfast 
rides. 
 
I had the great experience at our 5th annual fund 
raiser for Autism. This event was run by Mike 
O'Malley who did a really great job of setting things 
up. Thanks to all the Cruisers who came out to help 
raise money for this worthy cause, but I have to ask 
why weren't there more of you". I also, I want to 
Thank all the people of Des Plaines who donated as 
I understand from Mike we collected a bundle.  A 
special Thanks to the two Jewel/Osco stores that 
let us set up for our donation collection. Well, back 
to relaxing and riding  which is the same for me. 
See you on the road and as always ride safe.  
 
Mike,  

President 

 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

From the Highchair 
 

At last the summer riding season is upon us.  It has 

stopped raining and the temps are actually above 

freezing.  I was beginning to wonder if it would 

ever heat up.  Hopefully the  weather will 

cooperate for the 2015 Backroads Boogie.  A 

couple of us will be leaving from the Hinsdale Oasis 

at 6:30 AM on Saturday, August 1st for the first leg 

of our week long journey.  We will meet up with all 

of the troops in Hebron, IN for breakfast at the 

Denny’s restaurant at exit 240 on I-65.  From there 

it is kick stands up at 9:00 AM and away we go.  So 

far I have not broken any bones or set my bike on 

fire so I expect to make the trip this year. 

 

Lots of riding going on this past month.  I enjoyed 

leading a couple of Sunday morning breakfast 



rides, one to a restaurant we have not been to 

before in North Aurora, Papa Bears.  Nice little 

place.  The owners are bikers and are very friendly. 

 

We had our fifth annual fund raiser for Ride for 

Autism.  We raised over $1,000 and the club added 

$500 for a total contribution of $1518.43.  I’d like 

to thank the volunteers that spent a morning and 

an afternoon in the hot sun collecting contributions 

from the fine citizens of Des Plaines: 

 

Greg Buss, George Gauss, Don Malina, Herman 

Velazquez, Bill Zima (soon to be our newest 

member), Dennis Hyde and Linda, Steve Penczak, 

Mike Lisciandrello, Joe Fiedler and Tom Kearney. 

  

Thanks for the support.  Jerseypine Cruisers is the 

only Motorcycle Club recognized as a silver sponsor 

for the Ride for Autism Speaks.  We have been so 

recognized for five years running and our club logo 

is the only club logo featured on the ride T-shirts 

provided to all of the registered riders! 

 

Wasn’t able to camp out at Duck Creek this year 

but I was able to head up there for the Saturday 

ride.  Steve and I rode up in the early morning and 

managed to just barely miss the rain.  The Saturday 

ride turned out to be a winery tour and I have a 

fuzzy memory of tasting several dozen wines.  I do 

remember Ken McCall asking how long it would 

take to get to the Tail of the Dragon after he 

finished off an impressive line of shot glasses.  We 

delayed our departure from Duck Creek so that we 

could enjoy the ice cream social and avoid a nasty 

line of storms that swept across southern 

Wisconsin and northern Illinois.  But the ride back 

home was dry and sunny. 

 

What would July be without the 4th of July parade 

in Des Plaines and the annual cook out at George 

and Bev’s house.  As always, they had enough food 

to feed the 101st Airborne Division and the weather 

was perfect.  Many, many, many thanks to Bev and 

George for the unbelievable amount of work that 

they put in to make this one of the most popular 

events of the riding season. 

 

Although I wasn’t able to participate, I understand 

that the Rustic Roads Ride ably lead by Joyce  

Pavelko went off without a hitch.  Good weather, 

good roads, good food and great fellowship were in 

abundance.  I understand that plans are already 

underway for next year’s run.  I know I will mark 

my calendar so that I don’t miss it again. 

 

Speaking of calendars, our annual planning 

meeting is coming up on Tuesday August 25th.  We 

will be putting together next year’s calendar of 

events.  Bring your ideas and your plans to the 

meeting.  Don’t be afraid to host an event…there 

are plenty of folks available to help.  If you want to 

get your feet wet gradually, offer to co-chair one of 

the larger events and learn how they are put 

together.  Every year we manage to put together 

one of the best slate of events of any motorcycle 

club in the area.  It takes all of our members 

participating to carry on that tradition. 

 

See you all at the Sunrise Memorial Ride coming up 

on Sunday August 30th.  Kick stands up at 5:10 AM 

at McDonald’s in Des Plaines…yes that’s right 5:10 

AM.  This year the club is picking up the tab for the 

coffee.  If you have a pastry recipe bring some 

goodies along to share.  There is a flyer on the 

website with all the details.  Great weather is 

guaranteed by yours truly. 

 

See you on the road.  As always, ride smart, ride 

safe.  

 

Mike,  

Chairman of the Board 
 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 



Kirkland Lunch Ride 

The day dawned bright and sunny. Well, to be 

honest, it was a little humid when I my bike and I 

arrived at Funky Java for July Old Farts Coffee. It 

was because of the "humidity" I was not sure 

that I would see anyone else show up on two-

wheels. However my dire prediction of no 

additional riders proved to be incorrect as 

mass's of riders started to fill the parking lot. 

In the end, three(3) intrepid riders, in spite of 

the excess humidity, came to ride and join me for 

lunch.   

Hermin, George Gauss, Hugh Brandt and I were 

on two-wheels and Rick & Flo followed in their 

quadra-cycle. We left Funky Java precisely at 10 

AM for an approximate 75 mile ride to the 

Kirkland Family Restaurant on Route 72 in 

beautiful downtown Kirkland Illinois.  

The food was pretty decent, the ride there and 

back was mostly dry, and the company & 

conversation, as always, was excellent.  

Submitted By Steve Penczak 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

July 4th Parade & Picnic 

We had a good turnout for  the 4th of July parade, 
the weather was good to us, sunny and not too 
hot. Felix, Danny, Dave K and Don M. were tossing 
candy to the kids, which the kids really look 
forward to every year! A big shout out to Dave who 
had a trailer decorated for the 4th, including a 
patriotic baby tiger (a big hit)! 
 
There were 24 members at the picnic, plenty to 
eat; Many even took home some of George's North 
Carolina pulled pork. Good conversation, lots of 
jokes, good time for all. 
 
Thanks to all who participated!!!!    

Submitted By George and Bev 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Rustic Roads II: 

Saturday, June 27, 2015 twelve enthusiastic riders 

on eight bikes spent a day cruising the 100 miles of 

Rustic Roads around Whitewater, WI. The JPC 

group included: Hugh Brandt, Dave Kreusch, Don 

Malina, Jim Powers, Steve Penczak, Rick and Flo 

Tymczuk, Hermin and Shirlee Velazquez, and me. 

The ride began at Dilar’s in Richmond, where Ken 

Vicker joined us for breakfast. We enjoyed a 

leisurely meal while sharing, mostly true, riding 

stories. At 10:00 a.m. the kick-stands were up and 

we were off.  

 

 

Our route to Lake Geneva was one Hugh and I had 

discovered on our pre-ride and it sure beat all 

other ways to get there. The Backroads route 

followed Tyron Grove Road > Rt. 47 > Rt.120 > 

Pilgrim Church Road > S. Lake Shore Drive. Taking 

that route, we avoided Rt. 12 traffic and managed 

to get through downtown Lake Geneva without a 

hitch. 

 

The first Rustic Road we headed down was Snake 

Road, just off of Rt. 50. The plan was to take photos 

for those in the group who wanted to get the 

Rustic Road patch from WDOT. Though it takes 10 

Rustic Road photos to get the patch, this ride 



would give them at least half of those photos. Well, 

there were 4 riders who wanted the patch, but due 

to a bit of miscommunication, not everyone got 

their photo for Snake Road. Oops. 

 

After Snake Road, we needed to zip up north to get 

to the other roads near Whitewater. The miles 

weren’t a problem because the roads were clear, 

the weather mild, and the group stayed together 

easily. We hit our first comfort stop in Whitewater, 

and then went hunting for the other Rustic Roads 

in the area. 

 

Each Rustic Road we traveled offered up the rural 

Wisconsin experience of woods, rivers, hills, a few 

twists and turns, cows (with baby calves!), horses, 

(miniature ponies!), dive-bombing birds, and 

fortunately, NO furry creatures. I was relieved we 

didn’t scare up the couple of dozen of chipmunks 

who had jumped out to say hello to me on my 

various pre-rides. The group had strict instructions 

to keep any such encounters, if it did not turn out 

well, to themselves. I only wanted to hear about 

wildlife that happily scampered away with a smile 

and a wink. Gratefully, the group cooperated. 

 

The ride ended at the spot Joe Fiedler had found 

for the event—Quaker Steak and Lube in Janesville. 

Much to my surprise and initial panic, the parking 

lot was reserved for a car show, so we had to go to 

the overflow lot at Holiday Inn. But the restaurant 

had plenty of seating available, and we enjoyed a 

free appetizer for having to relocate our bikes. The 

food was good, the company better, and a day 

spent out on the road—the best. 

 

My thanks and appreciation go to: Joe Fiedler for 

helping with the initial planning of the route; to 

Hugh Brandt for keeping me company on 2 pre-

rides; to Steve Penczak for being our Rustic Road 

photographer; to Dave Kreusch for riding sweep; 

and to my very own, Jim Powers, for keeping me in 

communication with the group. I also want to say 

thanks to Don Malina, Rick and Flo Tymczuk, and 

Hermin and Shirlee Velazquez for being there. 

 

 

And, for those of you who missed the “10 Rustic 

Roads all on one day” ride that Joe and I did last 

year, keep a watch out for a September repeat. 

We’re going to study the route again and hope for 

a good-weather-Saturday to revive the ride. If 

you’re interested, sign-up to be part of the Yahoo 

group and you’ll get a notification. To sign-up, go to 

the JPC homepage, look for the Yahoo icon, click, 

and follow the instructions. Or, if you aren’t 

electronically connected, (Don K.) you can keep 

asking me about it so you can join us. 

 

Finally, if you weren’t there, we missed having you 

along for the fun, and you missed a good ride. . . 

 



Submitted By Joyce Pavelko 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Camping Weekend Report 
 

Duck Creek was again another interesting 
weekend. Those campers attending were the 

Wagner’s, George Barrington, Bob Crosson, & 

Dave Kreusch. Arriving for Saturday’s activity were 
Mike O'Malley, Steve Penczak,  the Tymczuk’s, and 
the McCall’s.  
 
Wednesday - A couple of us arrived on Wednesday 
while the rest on Thursday, Friday and Saturday. 
The most exciting thing that was accomplished 
today was actually getting George’s and Our 
trailers set up.  Georges was easy, mine was 
another story.  I did not have the same site as last 
year, so backing in was interesting, so I decided to 
do a pull through number, but the trees were a 
little low and you can now guess what the end 
result of that option was. After all the fun with 
dead tree branches and getting the various sites 
setup, we made the annual trip to Wal-Mart for 
nothing in particular. That evening we made some 
decisions about the rest of the weekends activities. 
Thursday – George, Bob & Marge made a trial run 
to the Driftless Glen Distillery in Baraboo. It is 
located right next to the Circus World Museum. We 
found out that they did not open till 11AM and we 
were there at 9, so guess what we did, no we did 
not go to Wal-Mart, we went back to Duck Creek. 
The rest of the day was lunch, dinner and just a 
general goofing off while waiting for Bob C to 
arrive. 
Friday – Bob lead the first ever Distillery Tour. The 
first one on the list was Hydro Street Brewing 
Company located in Columbus. Unfortunately they 
were closed as the town had sustained some major 
storm damage earlier in the week.  That led us to 
the next distillery on the list which was Driftless 
Glen which was the one we tried to visit on 
Thursday.  This time we got there after they 
opened and took part in the tour of their 
operation.  There was a $10 fee for the tour, but as 
with most JPC activities, if you ask enough 

questions of the person doing the signing in, you 
might get them distracted and they forget to 
charge everyone in the group. So we got 4 on the 
tour for the price of 2.  Along with the tour there is 
a tasting of their Whiskey, Gin, & Vodka as well as 
flavored olive Oils. After we got back on the bikes, 
we headed to the 3rd stop on the Distillery Tour 
which was the Corner Pub and Brewery in 
Reedsburg. Not much happening at this stop, but 
they did serve a good lunch menu which we 
partook of.  When we arrived back at Duck Creek, 
we found Dave setting up his tent, etc. The rest of 
the evening consisted of dinner at the Du-Duck-Inn 
and small talk without a camp fire.  It was too hot. 
Saturday – This day was the Wine Tour.  As was 
determined earlier in the weekend.  As 9 AM rolled 
around, so did Mike, Ken, Sandy, Rick, Flo, & Steve. 
There were 3 wineries on the list for the tour.  The 
first was Wollersheim Winery in Sauk City. They 
had a complimentary wine tasking of some 6 of 
their wines.  About 5 of the group took part in the 
tastings and some even purchased a couple of their 
favorites.  Next on the list was Fawn Creek. The 
only problem with this Winery was where we were 
coming from.  We were following out handy dandy 
GPS and you might have guessed by now that it 
took us right through the main drag of the Dells.  
Well, we finally got there and almost all our group 
took part in their complementary tasting.  We 
tasted some 12+ wines and finished with several 
wine slushy’s. Next time you see Sandy, ask her 
about her “gator” ride. The next stop on the tour 
was the Rock-N-Wool Winery in Poynette.  We 
never made it there as we all were getting hungry, 
so our next stop turned into the Red Apple 
Restaurant in Portage.  By this time is was getting 
late in the afternoon and we all had just about 
enough wine tasting for one day, and besides, it 
was getting close to the Saturday Ice cream social 
at the campground. We made it back in time to get 
our bowls and spoons and make it to the social.  
After the social, we all retired to the Wagner’s 
campsite where we talked for a while. The group 
that were returning to the Chicago area decided 
that the storms and bad weather had passed the 
moved out of the home area so that they would 
not have any problems heading for home.  That left 
the original campers to round out Saturday evening 
with chit-chat. 



Hope to see more campers and visitors next year 
for the weekend of July 15-17, 2016. 

 
Submitted By Bob Wagner  

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

SINCE THE CHICAGO CUBS 

LAST WON A WORLD SERIES 

1.      Radio was invented.  Cub fans got to hear their 
team lose. 
2.      TV was invented.  Cub fans got to see their 
team lose. 
3.      Baseball added 14 teams.  Cub fans get to see 
and hear their team lose to more clubs. 
4.      George Burns celebrated his 10th, 20th, 30th, 
40th, 50th, 60th, 70th, 80th, 90th, and 100th birthdays. 
5.      Haley’s comet passed the earth…….twice. 
6.      Harry Caray was born… and died. 
7.      The NBA, NHL and NFL were formed, and 
Chicago teams won championships in each league. 
8.      Man landed on the moon 
9.      Sixteen US presidents were elected. 
10.   There were 11 amendments to the 
Constitution. 
11.   Prohibition was created and repealed. 
12.   The Titanic was built, set sail, sank, was 
discovered and became the subject of major 
motion pictures, the latest giving Cubs fans hope 
that something that finishes on the bottom can 
come out on top. 
13.   Wrigley field was built and becomes the oldest 
park in the National League. 
14.   Flag poles were erected on Wrigley Field roof 
to hold all of the team’s future World Series 
pennants.  Those flag poles have since rusted and 
been taken down. 
15.   A combination of 40 Summer and Winter 
Olympics have been held. 
16.   Thirteen baseball players have won the Triple 
Crown; several thanked Cubs pitchers. 
17.   Bell-bottoms came in style, went out of style 
and came back in style.  Same for Disco. 
18.   The Chicago White Sox, Cleveland Indians, 
Boston Red Sox, and Florida Marlins have all won 
world series. 

19.   The Cubs played 14,153 regular-season games; 
they lost the majority of them. 
20.   Alaska, Arizona, Hawaii, Oklahoma and New 
Mexico were admitted to the Union. 
 

Submitted By Joe Fiedler 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Harley-Davidson Recall 

Harley-Davidson is recalling more than 185,000 
motorcycles in the U.S. because the saddle bags 
can come loose and fall off, increasing the risk of a 
crash. 

The recall covers certain 2014 and 2015 Road King, 
Street Glide, Electra Glide Ultra Classic, Ultra 
Limited, Police Road King, Police Electra Glide and 
CVO Ultra Limited bikes. Also affected are 2014 
CVO Road King and the 2015 Electra Glide Ultra 
Classic Low, Ultra Limited Low, Road Glide, CVO 
Street Glide and CVO Road Glide Ultra motorcycles. 

Harley says it found the problem through warranty 
claims and traced it to mounting hardware. Dealers 
will replace the hardware free of charge starting 

July 27.  (Frank. Any of this sound familiar?) 

Submitted By Scott Carlson 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

August Birthdays 

Ted Gregory    8/04 

Steve Schwartz    8/04 

Gary Cooper    8/14 

Patrick Donlea    8/21 

Bill Zima    8/21 

 Don Schenk    8/29 

Flo Tymczuk    8/30 
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